
             

      
 

     

  

    

 

 

 

  

 

     

 

 
 

Summary: No Evidence of Impropriety by an FWS Manager 

Report Date: August 11, 2020 Report Number: 19-0206 

The OIG investigated allegations that a U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (FWS) manager accepted 

gifts from prohibited sources, awarded contracts to personal friends, directed improper credit 

card purchases, and violated travel regulations. 

We did not find evidence that the manager’s actions violated ethics, procurement, or travel 

regulations as alleged. 

This is a summary of an investigative report we issued to the FWS Director. 

Office of Investigations | Office of Inspector General | U.S. Department of the Interior | Washington, DC 


